
 
 

For further information, please contact Warren Fire Commissioner 
Wilburt McAdams @ 586-756-2800 
 

 
 

 
 

PRESS RELEASE  
 

Warren Fire Department 
Vehicle Accident on Van Dyke - One Injury Reported 

 
The Warren Fire Department is providing an update on a single-
vehicle accident that occurred today, 10/04/2024, at 23211 Van 
Dyke. The incident involved a 40-year-old female driver who 
collided with a construction sign, several barricades, and a light 
pole before the vehicle came to rest in front of the construction 
site for the new fire station. 
 
Upon arrival, Warren Fire Department crews were assisted by 
Warren Police officers to extricate the injured driver from the 
vehicle. Warren Firefighters promptly administered advanced life 
support treatment and transported the patient to Ascension Saint 
John Macomb Hospital for further care. 
 
The circumstances surrounding the accident are still under 
investigation.  
 
No further information will be provided about the patient's 
medical condition due to privacy concerns. 
 
Please direct questions regarding any other issues to Fire 
Commissioner Wilburt McAdams @ 586-756-2800 
 


